


County of Warwick Archery Association Executive Committee Meeting
Held on 12th July 2022 via Zoom
Start Time 7:02 pm

Present:  Derek Kelly, Martyn Ellis, Alan Smith, Mary Kelly, Nick Mitchell, Peter Hughes,
	   Roger Wyton, Wendy Baird, Helen Smedley (Regional Development Officer)
   Club Representative: Gordon Jones

1.            Apologies

   Apologies were received from Brian Tustin, David Redding and Kate Willett

2.            Minutes of Last Meeting 03.05.22

   The minutes of the last meeting were agreed as a correct record.

3.            Matters Arising from 2 above
3.1        There were no matters arising.

4.            Treasurers report/Grants       
4.1 	Roger reported that there was nothing startling to comment on with affiliation fees being as 	usual the major income item.
4.2        In terms of expenditure it was pretty self-explanatory with the main item of administration 	expenses being the annual website fee.
4.3       	The engraving costs related to the Outdoor trophies, clearly last year’s winners were keen to 	get them engraved before handing them back!

5.            Membership Secretary Report
5.1        In his absence Brian submitted a written report. He had received an email from Helen 	Smedley informing him that a new club was starting up in Birmingham linked to the 	Emergency Services and would be called “West Mids EMS Archers”. The club would be 	affiliating through Warwickshire, although their main contact and coach, Laurent Rathborn, 	is from a club in Worcestershire. He was not quite sure how this would work but we would 	see as and when things start to happen. Helen had passed on his contact details.
5.2        Andalus Archers had “appeared” again in the AGB Sport80 membership list with two 	members. Brian had contacted Helen to ask if she was aware of this development as CWAA 	had had difficulties in the past getting affiliations from the club. Helen had responded that 	they were “working with the club to help it develop”.
5.3        Brian had asked Helen about an AGB ruling which he believed used to be in place regarding 	the minimum number of members to form a club, and was told that there was no such rule. 	A single person could start a club but AGB would try and help them to develop it.
5.4 	The AGB figures for CWAA membership as of 30th June 2022 were:
	Seniors 862
	Juniors 125
	Total 987
	The CWAA figures stood at a total of 984, so we were only awaiting affiliation from three 	members.

6.            CWAA Tournaments
6.1        Derek reported that a question had been raised concerning the award of the senior trophy at 	the outdoor championships to a team made up of one adult and three juniors, the latter 	shooting a junior round. No senior team had entered the tournament. It was agreed that in 	hindsight no award should have been made.
	For future championships the wording would be amended such that the senior trophy would 	only be awarded to a team of four archers shooting the senior round. At least one member 	of the team must be of either gender. Bow type to be shot would be stated as non-	compound. Derek would update the entry form accordingly.
6.2        Peter asked how many had attended the outdoor championships as the date clashed with 	another junior event. Derek replied that twenty five archers took part, of whom twenty-	three were from the county. This included eleven juniors. Shipston were the only club who 	had offered to host the tournament and had limited days available in June or July. The date 	for next year had been set as 11th June which should not clash with any other event. 
6.3 	Roger asked about the accounts for the outdoor championships. Derek replied that entries 	totalled £360, and expenses £249.58, leaving a balance of £110.42.
	Shipston would be submitting costs for the field and catering. A donation to Shipston for 	their efforts would be considered at the next meeting once their expenses had been 	submitted.
6.4 	A question arose as to the mileage rate to be paid to judges. This would be considered at the 	next meeting. 
6.5        Derek had been given the contact details of the farmer who owns the field used for the 	clout, but had not received a reply from him. He had also been unable to contact Francis 	Smith or anyone from Bowflights.
	Nick Mitchell offered to contact Nuneaton to see if they could accommodate the clout 	tournament.
6.6 	The indoor championships would be held on 29th January 2023 at St. Francis CC in Aldridge. 	Derek would book the hall although the tournament going ahead would be subject to the 	Covid situation at the time.
6.7 	Derek reported that several of the county trophies were in poor condition and some were 	getting full. He would seek advice on restoration and get prices for replacements for the 	next meeting.
6.8 	Martyn reported that the field competition would be held on 16th October at Merlin. This 	would be a WA marked round for all the usual field categories of bow.

7. 	   Regional Development officer
7.1        Helen had to leave the meeting due to another commitment. Before leaving she gave a short 	update and submitted written notes which are attached as Appendix A.

8. 	   Summer League Report
8.1        Martyn reported that the scores had started to come in. Eight senior and three junior teams 	had entered. So far first round scores had been received from five senior and one junior 	team. One club had submitted a second round.
8.2        Martyn would publish the first-round scores on the website once they were all received.




9.            Team Managers Report
9.1        Peter was trying to contact Tim to arrange a handover. 
9.2        Discussion took place on the number of teams to be entered for the National County 	Championships in September. The cost would be £145 per team. Teams could be entered for 	four bow styles, male or female. Also mixed teams of two would cost £50. It was concluded 	that the county should only enter a team where it was considered that they would be 	competitive. The entry of multiple teams in a given category would be considered. Teams for 	male and female recurve and compound would be entered. If any additional teams were 	being considered then details would be circulated to the committee for agreement.
9.3        Peter wanted to get in contact with all the county’s archers. However, whilst there were no 	way to contact all individual archers, contact could be made with the county clubs. Tim 	might have a list of contacts for those who had shot previously for the county.

10.            County Coaching Organisers Report
10.1   Nothing to report
10.2   Gordon asked about the rate for a club hiring in a coach, say for a beginners course, where 	  no in house coaches were available. It was believed that Lilleshall coaches charged from 	  £20 per hour plus travelling.

11.          Records Officer Report
11.1 Nick reported that five records had been claimed during the period including two new 	records. They were three longbow, one recurve and one compound.
11.2 The website required updating in respect of records for over 50’s.
11.3 Clarification was still awaited regarding the classification of juniors.

12.         Webmasters report
12.1 Wendy stated that the problems she had been experiencing with her personal email address 	had now been resolved.
12.2 The current software supporting the website was out of date and this would be updated 	over the summer. It was hoped that this would not create any major issues.
12.3 Peter asked about putting club competitions on the county website. There was no issue with 	this and details should be submitted to Wendy.

13. 		West Midlands Delegates Report
13.1 A meeting of the WMAS committee had taken place and the locations for the regional 	championships agreed.
13.2 The WMAS AGM had been poorly attended. There had been significant changes in personnel 	and there were several vacancies.
13.3 Gordon asked what the function of the region was, as their website had not been updated 	since 2018. They organise tournaments, pay coaching expenses, and issue grants. They have 	significant funds in hand. 
13.4 Regional records cannot be claimed as there is no regional records officer. Nick and Martyn 	would raise this at the next WMAS meeting.
13.5 It was suggested that a section be created on the county website to include the WMAS 	minutes. This would be arranged.



14.          Safeguarding Officers Report
14.1 Nothing to report.

15.          Correspondence
15.1 An email had been received from Sharon Gray requesting support for her son Edward 	towards costs for the forthcoming youth cup in Bucharest. As all requests for funding from 	the county were dealt with by the Treasurer, Alan would forward the email to Roger for 	processing.

16.          Any Other Business
16.1 AGB had held a road show at Redhill on 8th June. Peter reported that this had only attracted 	around twelve people from three clubs.
	The restructuring of membership fees was discussed at this event including the proposal for 	AGB to collect fees on behalf of counties and regions.
16.2 Given the need to periodically log in during committee meetings, the possibility of using a 	different platform was raised. Derek explained that Microsoft Teams had been tried in the 	past but that there had been issues and the committee had returned to using Zoom. 
	Peter asked if it would be possible to hold the next meeting face to face rather than virtually. 	However, this would raise issues with people having to travel. 
16.3 Roger stated that he had a box of badges, etc. which he would arrange to be passed on to 	Peter.
16.4 Martyn said that he had a number of field championship medals left over from the last 	event. He would retain these for use at this year’s tournament.
16.5 Alan would issue a reminder to the county clubs which had not responded to the invitation 	to send a representative to committee meetings.
16.6 In future the link for the meeting would be issued with the agenda.

Meeting ended 8:46 pm.


Next meeting to be held online on 25th October 2022 at 7:00 pm.




Chairman_____________________________		Date______________________________






Appendix A

1.      Watch the 2022 Start Archery Week Feedback night recording
Highlighting the national impact of the event, media and online impact, organiser and participant feedback (including mystery shoppers), and all remaining competition winners.  We invited organisers to come have your say on how things run in 2023 and the dates preferred.  https://youtu.be/Rmx8EiNKByI

2.      The 2022 Online Club Competition is open to sign up to through to end of August.
Competition starts 1st Aug and runs through to 30th September.
Information can be found here with all rules regs etc. https://www.archerygb.org/clubs-facilities-development/ontarget-club-competition/  #ArcheryGBOnlineClubComp A fun, friendly competition that the whole club can take part in and encourages team spirit and mixing.  There is prize money for the top 3 in both categories & possible spot prizes, as well as awards and certificates.  If you let me know when you are planning to shoot your club's entry, I will try to attend and see the rounds in action where possible!

3.      New round of funding: Club Support Fund
The RDO Team's contact with clubs and at local level, conversations at Roadshows, and survey results, have all informed the next short-term fund Archery GB hopes to open this month.  We will keep Counties and Regions updated as to successful applications from your area, and also invite Counties and Regions to consider co-funding the successful projects.  We hope this will be a way Counties and Regions can target support to well-planned development projects, while Archery GB handles all the admin around applications etc.

4.      Greater emphasis on Coaching
Please let your CCO know of anyone in coach training from your clubs - whether that be Session Coach or Development Coach.
If your club wish to host any of the in-person training days, please let the CCO know, or me as this will help as we look to ensure there are dates for local archers to attend - and note, the Development Coach days can be filled by interested archers, not all necessarily looking to undertake coach training.

5.      Transport to Competitions
To boost the number of people able to shoot, help people who cannot get to competitions that are not on public transport, and to boost inclusivity, if there is any way of offering assistance for people to lift share to competitions, it would be really appreciated.





